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[Dr. McKinley, Setting Your Sails For The Future] 
Well, that was Natalie Jeffries, Neal and Shelia’s daughter and my 
goodness Natalie I haven’t seen you in 10 years but wow, I am amazed to 
see you and to hear your beautiful voice and to see that little rock 
that’s there on your finger today, a bright shining stone to be married. 
My goodness a lot changes in 10 years. God is faithful and I’m so thankful 
to see you and to celebrate what God is doing in your life and a… and your 
future, it’s wonderful. And thank you for such a beautiful song, one of my 
favorite songs, favorite hymns and a… since my teenage years that has been 
the theme of my own heart that redeeming love would be my theme until the 
day that I die. I’m so thankful this morning for the privilege of being 
here with you and preaching God’s Word on this Sunday, the last Sunday of 
2002 and a… this Sunday is always sort of an unusual Sunday, it’s the 
tweener Sunday, it’s between the old year and the new year and we’ve said 
everything and done everything we can to celebrate Christmas and we’re 
ready to launch forward and to project what will happen in the year that 
is to come. But this is always sort of a, just an in between and a… I was 
thinking about all that you’ve been through and I’ve been through over 
these last few weeks of preparing for and celebrating Christmas and I came 
across a little something that I thought I would share with you, something 
that you might enjoy today. 
 
Twas 3 days after Christmas and all through the house, every creature was 
hurtin including the mouse. The toys were all broken, the batteries dead, 
the electronics lay scattered their instructions unread. Wrapping and 
ribbons just covered the floor while the stuff wrapped inside them had 
been returned to the store and I in my new t-shirt, Reeboks and jeans I 
went to the kitchen and started to clean. When out on the lawn there arose 
such a clatter I sprang from the sink to see what was the matter. Away to 
the window I flew like a flash tore open the curtains and threw back the 
sash. When what to my wondering eyes should appear but a little white 
truck with an oversized mirror. The driver was smiling so lively and 
grand, the patch on his jacket said, U. S. Postman. With a hand full of 
bills he grinned like a fox then quickly he stuffed them into our mailbox. 
Bill after bill they still came, whistling and shouting he called them by 
name. Now Dillard’s, now Foleys, now Penney’s, now Sears, now Nordstrom’s, 
Neimans, Target and Weirs. [congregation laughter] To tip of your limit, 
every store, every mall, now charge away, charge away, charge away all and 
he whooped, (must have been an Aggie) and he whistled [congregation 
laughter] and he finished his work and he filled up the box then he turned 
with a jerk. He sprang to his truck and he drove down the road driving 
much faster with just half the load. [congregation laughter] Then I heard 
him exclaim with great holiday cheer, “Enjoy what you’ve got, you’re gonna 
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be payin all year. Ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha isn’t 
that great? [applause] Whoo that’s a little too close to home today, isn’t 
it? I’m tellin you, but a… that’s where we are. We’ve finished Christmas, 
the reality of Christmas is settling in and we’re about to step over in to 
the New Year and soon to turn the page of the calendar and it will be 
January 2003. You know our month January is actually named after an 
ancient Roman god Janus and Janus was a god depicted as having two faces 
one looking forward and one looking back. And in the sense that today we 
are looking both back to the year that is closing and looking ahead to the 
year that is to come I wanted us to really focus on a passage of Scripture 
that would help us to complete the journey that we’ve been making for 2002 
and to embrace the journey that is ahead for 2003. So if you have your 
Bible today I wanna ask you to take it and open it to the book of Matthew 
chapter 14. Recently out pastor’s been preaching a series, Jesus our 
Savior, Lord and King and today I want us to simply look at a passage 
where we see him as Savior, Lord and King and to hear the message that I 
believe he has for us as we stand here on the shores, the receding shores 
of 2002. It’s the text that refers to Jesus walking on the water and today 
we don’t often think of that in terms of the miracle, oh we do as 
believers, but in our world typically the phrase walking on the water is 
used in a sarcastic fashion. People say, oh look; he or she can’t walk on 
water. But Jesus can and I wanna remind you about what happened on that 
day and that night in the life of His disciples. Matthew 14 in verse 22: 
 
Immediately Jesus made His disciples get into the boat and go before Him 
to the other side while He sent the multitudes away. 
 
Let me pause long enough to remind you that this verse is a bridge. Jesus 
has fed the 5000. One of the greatest miracles in His ministry was 
accomplished and ultimately was engaged that day with the disciples and 
they’d had the opportunity of being with Christ as He stood before that 
multitude preaching and teaching and then realizing that there were 
physical needs that needed to be met and He took that lunch from that 
little boy, the loaves and the fishes and He blessed them and He broke 
them and then they scattered them and served all of the people. No doubt 
the disciples got into this boat with the 12 baskets full that were left 
over for their journey that was ahead and so the Bible simply says that 
having completed the miracle, having done all that Jesus was going to do 
in that day, literally the Bible says He made His disciples and my Bible 
down in the footnote says, He strongly urged. Maybe your text says He 
constrained them. Literally Jesus didn’t give em an option. He said we’ve 
had a great day, it’s been wonderful but it’s time to close the door on 
the day and it’s time to move to tomorrow. And so He constrained them to 
get into the boat and go to the other side. And the Bible says in verse 
23: 
 
23And when He had sent the multitudes away, He went up on a mountain by 
Himself to pray. And when evening had come He was there alone. 24But the 
boat was now in the middle of the sea, tossed by the waves for the wind 
was contrary. 25Now in the fourth watch of the night Jesus went to them, 
walking on the sea. 26And when the disciples saw Him walking on the sea, 
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they were troubled saying, “It is a ghost!” And they cried out with fear. 
27But immediately Jesus spoke to them saying. “Be of good cheer! It is I; 
do not be afraid.” 28And Peter answered and said to Him, “Lord if it is 
You, command me to come to You on the water.” 29And so He said,…  
 
Can we all say it together? 
 
“Come.” 
 
That’s most of us. How bout we say it enthusiastically? Jesus looked at 
Peter and He said to him… 
 
“Come.” 
 
He commanded him, He enabled him to come. 
 
…And when Peter had come down out of the boat he walked on the water to go 
to Jesus. 30But when he saw that the wind was boisterous, he was afraid; 
and beginning to sink he cried out and said, “Lord, save me!” 31And Jesus 
immediately stretched out His hand and caught him, and said to him, “O you 
of little faith, why did you doubt?” 32And when they got into the boat the 
wind ceased. 33And then those who were in the boat came and worshiped Him 
saying, “Truly You are the Son of God.” 
 
I love this event in the life of Jesus and His disciples because in many 
ways this single event is as though it were the entire story of life put 
in a, in a, in a picture form. There’s the picture of opportunity and the 
picture of adversity, there’s perplexity and vulnerability. There’s 
difficulty and anxiety and uncertainty but ultimately there is authority 
and finally there is victory because of Jesus Christ. And all of the 
things of life in my estimation come together in this picture, in this 
sequence and in this moment in the life of Jesus and His disciples. And 
yet what could be a more appropriate text today as we stand looking at the 
days that are passing and the days that are to come, to help us to see and 
to sense God’s plan and purpose for our lives for the year to come. This 
has been an incredible year in the life and the ministry of Prestonwood. 
It has been our greatest year of faith, one of our greatest years of 
growth. We’ve baptized more people this year than any other time in the 
history of our church and people have come to know Christ and to serve 
Christ and to follow Christ and one of the things I’ve done in recent days 
is just to stop and think about all the things that I’ve done and shared 
and people I’ve met and experiences that we’ve had this year and they have 
been miracle after miracle of the power of God and I thank God for 
everything that He has done. But today God is closing the door on our 
legacy of faith and God is opening a new door for us into the year that is 
to come and as we look at the year that is ahead, both as a church and as 
we look at the year that is to come in each of our lives individually 
there are some things that we need to see in this text that will take us 
forward as we set our sails for the future. 
 
The first thing that I would have you to see from this passage this 
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morning is simply this, as we look to the future we are to step forward by 
faith, trusting in God’s providence. We are to STEP FORWARD BY FAITH 
TRUSTING IN GOD’S PROVIDENCE, in the wisdom and in the providence of God 
every one of us have been allowed, permitted to live in this time, in this 
place, in this era in the life of the church and in our own lives. And so 
it is that as we live today and as we look to tomorrow that God is 
commanding us, God is urging us to go forward. We look back and we see 
God’s faithfulness but we are to step forward by faith trusting in the 
providence of God. And one of the things that I’m learning in my journey 
with Christ is that God has a triple “AAA” program for the journey of 
life, a triple “AAA” membership. It always involves 3 things. 
 
Number one it always involves ADVENTURE. Walking with God and following 
God is a great adventure and the greatest thing that has ever happened in 
my life and I know many of you could testify to this is knowing Jesus 
Christ and knowing what it is to have Him work in my life, in my home, in 
my family and in every day. We sang it earlier; He who began a good work 
in you will complete it until the day of Jesus Christ. And one of the 
greatest things that I can anticipate in God’s triple “AAA” program for 
the year that is to come is that God is going to work in my life. God is 
going to allow me to do some things, to see some things, to experience 
some things that I’ve never known before and I want you to know today I am 
excited about the adventure that is ahead because a part of God’s journey 
program for life is adventure. And so today I’m simply encouraged to say I 
am headed for adventure. 
 
But there’s another thing in God’s triple “AAA” program and that is not 
only adventure but ADVERSITY, adversity. Because just as there was a great 
adventure ahead for the disciples as they had gone from the feeding of the 
5000 to the next shore of ministry that would be on the other side of 
Galilee, the reality was that…that in the middle of the night they were 
gonna go through a storm and I have learned and am learning in my life 
that one of the things I can count on for sure in the year to come is to 
face some adversity. In fact you know I think it would do us all good just 
to admit that and to confess that this morning and because here the 
picture is the picture of a storm, it’s a very vivid picture and so I want 
you to just say with me out loud, I want us just to get it off of our 
chest right now at the end of this year and before we even turn the page 
into next year, I’m going to face a storm. Can we say that together? I’m 
going to face a storm. Yeah, that’s good just to say it isn’t it? It’s 
good just to acknowledge it that there’re going to be storms in your life, 
there’re going to be storm in my life and they’re a part of the providence 
of God. But I do not fear the storms that will come because God has 
invited me by faith to adventure with Him and then ultimately to prove Him 
in the storms of my life. Storms can be very frightening. Storms can be 
very threatening. 
 
I was about 15 years of age when my dad had purchased a fishing boat and 
we went over to one of the muddy slews off of the Mississippi for a day of 
fishing, my dad, my brother and myself. My brother’s 6 years younger than 
I am so he was about 9 years of age and it was a beautiful sunny day when 
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we went back into one of the fingers of that lake there in Arkansas and we 
were fishing and we were having a good time together, we were eating and 
just havin a lot of fun. Suddenly we looked off in the sky behind us and 
we could see nothing but a dark black cloud that was there. I said, “Dad 
it looks like we’ve got a storm.” And he turned around and with a sense of 
surprise said, “Yeah I think you’re right, we probably need to head in.” 
and so we began to pack the things together and started moving the boat 
out through that little finger we were in and when we got back to open 
water all that we could see were white caps out across that lake. I’ve 
never forgotten how that wind was blowing and the waves were lapping and I 
watched as my dad tried to put the throttle down on that boat and when he 
began to power up that engine the engine was whining and…and was churning 
but it seemed that the boat was just in a, in a position where it would 
not plan and it would not go and we weren’t moving and…and it just seemed 
that the storm was approaching and there was wind and there were rains out 
ahead of us and then suddenly two massive bolts of lightening floor to 
ceiling just, you know, just a shock factor there. And we knew that we 
were in a storm. We were headed for trouble. In fact in the moment that 
followed I watched a tree and a telephone pole break an fly across the 
water in front of us and surely enough there was a tornado making it’s 
path as you know how they can come here in Texas and Oklahoma and 
Arkansas, making it’s path out ahead. As I mentioned the boat wouldn’t go 
as it was supposed to go and so my dad made the decision that the best 
thing to do was to simply move to the shoreline and we did and a man who 
lived there on the lake ran out and met us and helped us to pull our boat 
out of the water and rains, just torrential rains began to come. And then 
it seemed like within an hour it all passed by. We later learned that 
there were 2 tornados that crossed on that lake that day and had our 
engine been running properly we would have gone right through the middle 
of the tornados. But as God would have it in providence we went to the 
shore and interestingly enough when we got back in the boat and started 
again we didn’t have any trouble with the engine. We got safely home. 
Obviously, I lived to tell about it, [laughs] and so the reality is, is 
that God’s providence is in the storm. God permits storms in all of our 
lives. Sometimes the storms are corrective like they were in the life of 
Jonah. You remember Jonah decided to make a journey that was not prompted 
by God and so God sent him into a storm, God had sent him into a, a sea 
and ultimately he had to get back on track with God and sometimes God uses 
the storms to correct the course of life, to get us back on course. But 
many times in life, often times in life the storms that God allows us to 
endure are storms that are simply intended to build our faith and to 
mature us in Christ and that’s exactly what the disciples faced that night 
on the Sea of Galilee. You see Jesus encouraged them to step forward by 
faith, trusting in the providence of God and as we look at a year that is 
ahead, we look at it and we embrace it as an adventure, we embrace it 
knowing that there will be adversity. 
 
But ultimately we step into the year that is to come with a great sense of 
ADVANTAGE. And what is that advantage? It is the advantage of knowing that 
the promises of God will be fulfilled in my life in the year that is to 
come. Now where was Jesus when these disciples were out in the midst of 
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this storm? Well, the Bible tells us here in Matthew chapter 14 and in 
verse 25 that, or excuse me verse 24 that or…I’m let me keep goin back 
let’s go to verse 23 that He was up in the mountain and He was there 
praying. Over in the book of Mark chapter 4 we read that Jesus saw the 
disciples out there on the sea, that His eye was on them and that He knew 
where they…where they were and what was happening. So the reality is that 
for you and for me while this year will be a year of adventure and a year 
of adversity the advantage that we have in God’s journey of life is the 
reality that His eye will be upon us and He will never leave us and will 
never forsake us. Hebrews chapter 4, verse 13, one of my favorite passages 
of Scripture that I’ve reflected on often when I’ve been with people who 
were going through sickness and illness, when I’ve walked through journeys 
in my own life that I did not understand. Hebrews chapter 4 and verse 13 I 
love these words that says: 
 
13And there is no creature hidden from His sight, but all things are naked 
and open to the eyes of Him to whom we must give an account. 14And seeing 
then that we have a High Priest who has passed through the heavens. Jesus 
the Son of God, let us hold fast our confession. 15For we do not have a 
High Priest who is not…cannot sympathize with our weaknesses, but was in 
all points tempted as we are without sin. 16Let us therefore come boldly to 
the throne of grace that we may obtain mercy and find grace to help in the 
time of need. 
 
I don’t know what you will face this year but what I know is that in the 
adventure and in the adversity there is an advantage and the advantage is 
knowing is that His eye is on you and that Jesus is praying for you and 
that Jesus is gonna to see you through to the other side. That’s why so 
often when we come to this time of year and when we look to the year that 
is to come we reflect on and we often quote that promise in the book of 
Jeremiah chapter 29 and verse 11: 
 
For I know the thoughts that I have toward you, says the LORD, thoughts of 
peace and not of evil, to give you a future and a hope. 
 
I remember our Pastor last year started the year with that message and 
today we embrace that message again, a future and a hope, we step forward 
by faith because we are trusting in God’s promises. 
 
But there’s a second concept that I want you to see today in the book of 
Matthew and that is not only that we are to step forward by faith trusting 
in God’s providence but we are to STAY THE COURSE OF FAITH’S JOURNEY BEING 
ASSURED OF GOD’S PRESENCE. You see it’s interesting that the disciples got 
in the boat at the urging of Jesus, that they made their way out into the 
Sea of Galilee and that the storm came. But the thing that I love is the 
fact that the disciples though they were obviously filled with fear, and 
it may have been the worst storm they’d ever known on the sea they didn’t 
turn back and start heading for the shore they’d left behind. Everything 
in this picture shows us that the disciples were fighting and struggling 
and toiling but they didn’t turn back. They kept trying to go to the other 
side. And in the course of the year that is to come one of the most 



                    Setting Your Sails For The Future   7  

             6/28/16  pjy 

important things that you and I must do is to continue to believe God and 
to stay the course of faith’s journey in life. Why? Because it is only 
when we believe God that we ultimately prove God and when we prove God He 
always appears and brings His presence to us. Jesus sent them to the other 
side fully intending to meet them there and while the disciples may at 
times have felt abandoned by God, surely in that moment they wondered why 
would Jesus have sent us out here? How could we just hours ago have been 
watching as the 5000 were being fed and here we’re about to perish? The 
reality was, was that the circumstances that they were now involved in was 
going to reveal an even greater sense of the presence of God with them 
because in the fourth watch of the night Jesus came walking to them on the 
water. One of the greatest things that you can learn in life ladies and 
gentlemen is the fact that as you make the journey of faith that you will 
often be surprised by where you meet God. So often we like to determine 
where we want to meet God. We like to meet God at church. That’s a great 
place to meet God. We come and we’re all dressed up and we’re all havin a 
great time together and we love it when we get a little bit of a holy 
shizam that takes place at church. But I want you to know that the place 
that you can most meet God is when you are stranded in the middle of a 
storm and when you are struggling and fearing for your life and suddenly 
you’ll be surprised by the presence of God and the wonderful thing in this 
passage of Scripture is the fact that the presence of God stepped in to 
surprise those disciples and to demonstrate His strength and His power and 
His authority, that everything that threatened them was under the feet of 
Jesus and in His presence, in the storm Jesus came to them. 
 
Let me give you some promises that you need to embrace as you step forward 
and seek to stay the course of faith this year in your life. Hebrews 
chapter 13, verses 5 and 6, the Scripture says here in this passage: 
 
5Let your conduct be without covetousness; and be content with such things 
as you have. For He Himself has said, “I will never leave you or forsake 
you.” 6So we may boldly say: “The LORD is my helper; I will not fear. What 
man can do to me?” 
 
Did you hear that? Did you see that? Jesus has said to you, I’m not gonna 
leave you and so it doesn’t matter what faith may bring you to this year 
in faith you can find the presence of God. Often times we quote the Great 
Commission there found in the book of Matthew chapter 28: 
 
“Go into all the world and preach the gospel…” 
 
But here is the promise that concludes that great command. 
 
“…and lo I am with you always even to the end of the age.” 
 
Ladies and gentlemen that talks about you and me today. He is with us even 
to the end of the age. And then look at the promise found in the book of 
Isaiah chapter 43, verses 1 and 2. If you don’t have this marked in your 
Bible, what a great text to mark before you begin a new year. 
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1But now, thus says the Lord, who created you, O Jacob, And He who formed 
you, O Israel: “Fear not, for I have redeemed you; I have called you by my 
name; You are Mine. 2And when you pass through the waters, I will be with 
you; And through the rivers, they will not overflow you. And when you walk 
through the fire, you will not be burned, Nor shall the flame scorch you. 
For I the Lord your God, the Holy One of Israel, I am your Savior;…” 
 
You see He is the Savior, He is the Lord, He is the King and whatever you 
may face in the journey of faith this year stay the course of faith. The 
greatest temptation that those of you that are believers are going to face 
this year is the temptation to throw in the towel, to turn back the boat, 
to quit and to say that’s it. You don’t believe it? Let me tell you it’s 
happened to people far stronger and far more profile than you and I. Satan 
is always working in our lives to try to divert, to deviate, to get us off 
course but Christ has sent us forth into the future and with that by faith 
we will meet Him and prove His presence in our lives if we simply stay the 
course and trust in Him because ladies and gentlemen where I am placed by 
the providence of God I will experience the presence of God. Wherever he 
places me by providence I’m going to experience his presence. That’s why 
Jesus said, 
 
“These things I’ve spoken to you, that in Me you might have peace. In the 
world you will have tribulation but be of good cheer I have overcome the 
world.” 
 
And there is nothing ahead of you that Jesus has not already overcome. So 
stay the course of faith. 
 
There’s a third thing that I want you to see this morning and that is not 
only that we need to step forward by faith and to stay the course of faith 
but look at this, we need to SURRENDER THE COMFORT ZONES OF LIFE DESIRING 
GOD’S POWER. Don’t miss this. Go back to Matthew chapter 14 for just a 
moment. We’ve been reading about the fact that Jesus sent them off shore. 
We’ve been reading about the fact that Jesus met them in the middle of the 
storm. But I want you to see what happened that night when Jesus met them 
for the Bible says in verse 25: 
 
In the forth watch of the night Jesus went to them walking on the sea. And 
when the disciples saw Him walking they were troubled and they cried out 
with fear. 
 
But then verse 28: 
 
Peter answered Him and said, “Lord if it’s You, command me to come down 
into the water.” 
 
What was he thinking? Now you stop and think about this. Peter had 
gro…grown up on the shores of Galilee. He had been a fisherman. He had 
spent many nights out in the water and had been in storms. What in the 
world was he thinking when he looked at Jesus and said, hey I wanna get 
out of the boat too? Well, I tell you for all of the times that Peter 
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opened his mouth to exchange feet this was one of the times where Peter 
opened his mouth to confess faith. And in this moment when he said Lord if 
it’s You bid me come to You on the water, the simple powerful command of 
Jesus was this. 
 
“Come!” 
 
Come, I want you to get out of your comfort zone Peter, I want you to 
leave behind everything that you’ve know to be security in your life and 
Peter once and for all I want you to know that I am the Lord of power and 
you can experience My power in your life. You wanna know the word that God 
is giving you for 2003? It’s a simple word. It’s simply this, “Come.” Just 
as God said to Noah when they built the ark and were ready to enter it. 
The Bible says that God said to Noah and to his family: 
 
“Come into the ark.” 
 
And Jesus said to Peter: 
 
“Come out of the boat.” 
 
And Jesus is saying to you and Jesus is saying to me today, come into the 
days that are ahead because if you will surrender the comfort zone of your 
life you can prove the power of God in your experience day after day after 
day. You see that’s where I’ve always been in my walk with Christ I’ve 
always wanted to be willing to just take the next step, to just have a 
heart that would say God, whatever the next step is, whether it makes 
sense or not, whether it can be calculated or not, whether it makes me 
comfortable or uncomfortable Lord I wanna take the next step with you. And 
the thing that I love here is that Jesus invites us out of the comfort 
zone so that we can live in a realm of power that we have never known in 
life. This is the time of year when everybody’s making resolutions, 
everybody’s thinking about resolutions. The other day I read about a dog 
making some New Year’s resolutions. Here were the 10 resolutions: 
 
1. The garbage collector is not stealing our stuff. 
2. I do not need to suddenly stand straight up when lying under the coffee 

table. 
3. I must shake the rainwater out of my fur before entering the house. 
4. I will stop trying to find the last few remaining pieces of clean carpet 

in the house when I throw up. 
5. I will not chew crayons or pens, especially the red ones to make my 

people think that I am hemorrhaging. 
6. We do not have a doorbell so I will not bark when I hear one ring on 

television. 
The sofa is not a face towel and neither are mom and dad’s laps. 
I will not bite the officer’s hand when he reaches inside mommy’s car for 
the driver’s license and car registration. 
And finally… 
I will not play tug of war with dad’s underwear when he’s attempting to go 
to the bathroom. 
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[congregation laughter] 
 
Well, anyway, so much for a dog’s resolutions. But you know what? A lot of 
people are making resolutions. A lot of you are thinking about resolutions 
and typically most of our resolutions are just little things that will 
tweak out life, help to improve it, make it a little bit better. Can I 
give you a resolution that would be the passion of my heart that every one 
of us in this building would make today? That we would resolve, that we 
would resolve not to choose comfort over commitment to Jesus Christ and 
that above and beyond everything else that we will do in the year to come 
that we will not live behind the security of busy schedules where we can 
say “no” to the service of Christ and where we won’t just live in our 
little corner of the world doing our little thing but we’ll embrace a 
vision for impacting the world for Christ and where we’ll not be willing 
to say, I do enough but I will do more for Jesus because everything in my 
life is driven by commitment to Jesus Christ. He’s looking at you and 
looking at me and you know what He’s saying? “Come!” Come on I want you to 
see My power. And I don’t know that any church or any people have ever 
lived in an hour of greater opportunity than you and I. But we must be 
willing to get out of the boat. You see folks Peter didn’t need Jesus to 
show him how to endure a storm. He’d been in storms on the sea. He needed 
Jesus to show him something he’d never known and that was how to get out 
of a boat and walk on the water and that was something only Jesus could 
do. And the heartbeat of your life and my life for the year to come is 
that we would answer the call and that we would come. 
 
There’s one final thing that I want you to see and that is not only that 
are we to step forward by faith, that we are to stay the course of faith’s 
journey, that ultimately we are to surrender the comfort zones of life but 
finally that we are to STAKE THE DESTINY OF 2003 ON JESUS CHRIST RESTING 
IN HIS PROMISE. What I’m saying and what I mean by that is simply this. 
The same Jesus who came and met the disciples on the water is the same 
Jesus who when He left said, I will come again and ladies and gentlemen I 
would not be faithful to the Word of God or the testimony of Jesus Christ 
this morning if I did not remind you that we are closer and nearer to the 
second coming of Jesus Christ today than any generation in history. We 
pick up the newspaper and we read about Iraq and we read about North Korea 
and we read about all of these things that are unfolding in the world 
around us. We read about the Raelians who are claiming that they’ve now 
cloned a human being and they’ve got some leader who walks around in 
something that looks like a leftover Star Trek costume. [pause for slight 
congregation laughter] And it’s hard to believe on the one hand we’re 
talking about nuclear war and on the other hand we’re looking at, at all 
kinds of bizarre things speaking of the god of science and yet everything 
about this age is saying to us, Jesus is coming, Jesus is coming, Jesus is 
coming. Ladies and gentlemen this morning it is vital to us to realize 
that just as this story ended with Jesus coming to the boat and then 
everyone in that boat getting on their knees and worshipping Him saying, 
truly you are the Son of God. The way to close this year and the way to 
begin the next year is to acknowledge and to confess that Jesus Christ is 
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Lord and to stake the destiny of our lives and of our future and of our 
all on Him. The last words of the Bible found in Revelation 22 and verse 
20 Jesus said: 
 
…“Surely I come quickly,”… 
 
But just before that in verse 17 the Bible says: 
 
The Spirit and the bride say, “Come!” And let everyone who is thirsty come 
and partake of the water of life. 
 
God’s last word for 2002 and God’s first word for 2003 are the same. It is 
the word “Come” and today because Jesus is coming again I wanna urge you 
if you never have to come and to confess Jesus Christ as your Lord and 
your Savior. I wanna encourage you not to end this year on the wasted 
shores of 2002, wasting your life, drowning your sorrows, but to trade 
your sorrows and your pain for the joy of the Lord and to know what it is 
in your life to come to Christ and to know the power of Christ and the 
presence of Christ and the peace of Christ day in and day out. So as we 
stand in this place at this moment there’s just one word that we all need 
to hear today and it is the word “Come.” Jesus said, 
 
“Come unto Me all you that labor and are heavy laden and I will give you 
rest.” 
 
And Jesus has invited you to come. In fact this morning I have the 
privilege of being able to extend an invitation to you to say, come and 
when I do it’s not my invitation, it’s at the invitation of the Spirit of 
God and the bride who is the church and together, together we proclaim, 
“Come and follow Jesus.” Some of you need to come and put your trust in 
Him, you need to confess Him, truly You are the Son of God, just as these 
did that night in the boat. But others of you need to come and you need to 
connect with a church like Prestonwood and you need to say I’m not gonna 
stay on the shore any more being a spectator of the work of Christ. I’m 
gonna get in the boat with other believers and I’m gonna go and be a part 
of what God is doing in the world today and tomorrow. Some of you need to 
come along side us here in this ministry and you need to come and get in 
the boat and then by faith we need to get out of the boat, trust God to do 
things you’ve never seen Him do before. Some of you are believers and 
you’ve just been placidly going along in your life, just holding on and 
holding out but today in just a moment I wanna invite you to come and 
maybe even just use this altar as a place of surrender and to surrender 
some comfort zones in your life and say God whatever you wanna do in my 
life, I want you to do it. I want to take the next step with You. Lord I 
hear Your voice and I’m gonna come and follow Christ. 


